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Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held at The Grange Sports Field, Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Tuesday 4 December 2018

Present: Cllrs C Wells, S Dodds, S Glover, L Morrison, B Rice and member of the Sports Development Project Management Team – B Entwistle, C George (EBCC), M Kennedy (EBCC), A Owen (EBUFC), R Mair (EBCC).

It was resolved that standing orders be suspended for the duration of the meeting to allow members of the Project Management Team to take part in discussions.

186/18 Apologies for Absence
It was resolved to approve apologies for absence from Cllrs J Bond, B Chapman, P Morrall, W Mills.  
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187/18 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
C George declared an interest in the tendering process. 

188/18 Liaison with Developers
The change in pitch layout has been agreed but there are some issues outstanding regarding technical issues and timings for delivery of the football pitch.  AO to respond to a an email from DWH requesting information relating to the development.  A further meeting with DWH is to be organised.

189/18 Advancement of Project
(a) Project Plan – C George and A Owen presented details of the draft plans and proposed phasing to the meeting.  Following discussion, it was resolved that the phases would be amended as follows:
· Phase 1 – Sports pavilion
· Phase 2 – Multi-use Community/Sports Hall 
· Phase 3 – Community Facility.
It was agreed that outline planning be sought for the whole development, with reserved matters applications being submitted at a later date.  
(b) Project Management – Options for Project Management/Agent for the scheme were discussed, including employing the services of an outside contractor or members of the Project Management Team managing the development.  Following discussion, it was resolved that A Owen and R Mair jointly project manage the development with administration assistance from the Clerk.  The Clerk will make arrangements for a sub-committee with delegated powers to be set up in order to liaise with the Project Managers.  A monthly report will be submitted to the PC.

190/18 Finance
(a) Funding Co-ordinator - the Clerk to contact Nene Valley Community Action for advice.  Also, put out a call for a Funding Co-ordinator on social media and Cllr Dodds to also look into and report back.  
(b) Sports Specific Funding – ECB are not funding buildings/changing rooms as part of their current funding strategy.  The Football Foundation will not consider an application until full planning permission has been obtained.  They would currently consider funding changing rooms and 3G pitches, but this funding stream ends in April 2019 and the strategy may change under the next funding stream which begins in June 2019.  
(c) Budget – Following discussion, it was resolved to authorise an initial budget of £50,000 for professional services to begin the development.  All services will be subject to tendering, quoting and approval of EBPC. 
(d) Procurement – Options for procurement were discussed.  It was approved to follow the traditional route of procurement.  All procurement will be subject to the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations of EBPC as well as The Public Contracts Regulations 2015 and EU regulations.  C George left the room whilst procurement of professional services for the planning application was discussed. It was resolved to engage the services of Matchbox Archtects to carry out the pre-application work, each part of which is under £2,000.00 and, therefore, no additional quotes are required.  Appointment of the design team for the project to go out to tender as soon as possible in the new year.  The Project Managers to lead the process.

191/18 Governing Body
(a) Partnership Working – deferred to future meeting.
(b) Lease Agreement between EBPC and EBS&CT – a copy of the draft terms of lease to be circulated to the members of the Parish Council for approval.

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
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